
“Unapproved” 

Road Construction Site Meeting Minutes 

105th Street NW, Rice, MN 56367 

Tuesday, June 23th, 2020 7:30 am 

Attendees: Julie Johnson, Bill Little, Steve Wollak, Watab Township Supervisors, Lloyd Erdmann, 

Nick Anderson, Brian Erdmann, Todd Waytashek 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:30am. 

Discussion about the north side of roadway shrub and branch cutting.  Brian Erdmann, Rice 

Contracting, requested the branches and shrubs along the north side all be cut to 10-15 feet 

height and shrubs cut back to the shoulder stake.  He cannot get his equipment into the ditch 

with the multiple locations of shrub branches in the Right Of Way (ROW). 

Discussion was held to call Midwest Tree Service to come and perform the work necessary as 

the township had used them in the past and Midwest Tree did quote this earlier in June 2020.  

Julie Johnson called Mike at Midwest Tree who was available to come to the site and look at 

what was needed.  Mike arrived and Watab Supervisors walked the ROW with Midwest Tree to 

determine the price.   

Midwest Tree quoted $1900.00 to clear branches and shrubs to ROW on north side.  Midwest 

Tree will be able to come in Tuesday or Wednesday (same day or next) and get the work 

completed.  Motion by Steve Wollak to approve the quoted price. 2nd by Bill Little. Motion 

Carried. 

Motion by Bill Little to adjourn the meeting.  2nd by Steve Wollak.  Motion carried.  Meeting 

adjourned. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Julie Johnson 

Watab Township Supervisor 


